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NEW PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE
You may have noticed that the Parish Council website has had a makeover recently!

The new site can still be found at the same address: www.horsmonden-pc.gov.uk and contains all the information provided previously plus a lot more, so it is definitely worth a look.

 You can keep up to date by reading the Council agendas and minutes to see what is being discussed at meetings, examine the finances to see how your parish money is being spent, read about the parishes assets or you can sign up for email alerts for  upcoming events and news, read about any new events as they are published, contact the clerk via the email contact form and look at planning applications affecting the village.
The website also has links to many useful contacts including Environment agency flood line, UK Power Networks, Citizens Advice Bureau; Kent Highways report line, TWBC etc...

So please spend a few minutes having a look....
STREET CRUIZER BUS
We hope that our younger parishioners are enjoying the street cruizer bus which is now coming to the village every week on a Friday afternoon between 5pm and 7pm until and including Friday 16th December. 
After this the PC will make a decision whether to continue the service on a weekly basis depending upon the attendance figures each week.

If you have any comments about the service please let the Clerk know.

NEW PARISH COUNCILLOR
The Council interviewed two candidates in October for the councillor vacancy, which arose following Cllr Stanton’s retirement from the position earlier this year. 

They will be very glad to welcome Alison Larkin, on to the council in December and offer her their congratulations. 
Both of the candidates, were extremely professional and worthy candidates for the position and the Councillors would like to thank them both for their time and interest in the council. 

 POSSIBLE TRAFFIC SOLUTION(S) FOR THE VILLAGE.
The Council recently contracted MLM Consulting to study traffic through the village with a view to trying to suggest possible solutions for alleviating the speeding of traffic though the village and dangers at our crossroads. The Consultants have come up with a number of suggestions, some of which are more viable and affordable than others, and the Council is now working with Kent Highways services to see if any of these can be implemented and confirm the costs of any associated works.

This matter will be an ongoing discussion over the next months at parish council meetings and discussions so far can be found in teh last few months Parish Council minutes which are available on the website to read.

CHRISTMAS LIGHTING
The Council would once again like to thank Cllr Stevens for organising the putting up and taking down of the Christmas lighting around the Green this year.

It takes several hours to put up the lights on a Saturday morning  and  another few hours to take them down again after Christmas, as well as a vigilant eye to make sure that any bulbs which don’t  work get replaced and that everything stays working. This often involves coming out after dark on what can be a wet, windy and cold night to put things right.  I think you will all agree, Cllr Stevens (or Ralph to his friends) deserves our sincere gratitude for making it possible for us all to enjoy the lights again this year.
The Parish Council would like to wish everyone a merry Christmas and happy New Year for 2017!

FORTH COMING MEETING DATES
Parish Council meeting – Monday 5th December

Finance  Meeting –Monday 12th December
The meeting schedule for 2017 will be posted on the Notice boards and Parish Council website during December. 
Please feel free to contact the clerk, as below.

Lucy Noakes (clerk) on (01892) 724989

Clerk to Horsmonden Parish Council

Telephone: 
01892 724989

E-mail: 

clerk@horsmonden-pc.gov.uk

USEFUL CONTACT NUMBERS:
Kent Highways services 03000 418181
Tunbridge wells Borough Council 01892 526121

Environment Agency 24 hour Flood line:08459881188
PCSO Jenkins - 079769584279
Non emergency Police line – 101

Emergencies only  - 999
UK Power net works – Power cut -0800 31 63 105 on a landline or 0333 32 32 105 (if calling from a mobile)

